TULLY SENIOR CITIZENS

Tully Senior Citizens was established in 1973. This year we celebrate our 45th year
and over the years we have singled out someone from the membership for special
recognition at our annual birthday party. We refer to this recipient as the "Tully
Senior Citizen Of The Year". This year on May 9th at a catered dinner and meeting we
recognized Marilyn Twentyman Stoker as our Tully Senior Citizen of the Year. Marilyn
has put others before herself, looked for ways to make life easier or better for others,
volunteered to organize events or efforts to assist others, worked shoulder to
shoulder with others in the community, asked for nothing in return except for the
satisfaction of knowing she has helped others and made a better community for us
all. Among many other achievements, Marilyn worked at the Preble Milk Co-op for 17
years and served as Preble Town Justice for 20 years. Marilyn has received numerous
awards for her many and varied contributions to our local society. Marilyn was
awarded a plaque "For Being a Model of Achieving the Art of Aging Well", and
received a proclamation in her honor from New York State Assemblyman Al

Stirpe. Many members of Marilyn's family came to the Tully United Community
Church to help us honor her.

2018 TULLY SENIOR CITIZEN TRIPS

On August 22, we will be going to the Sherwood Inn in Skaneateles for lunch (meal
choice is Chicken Francaise or Yankee Pot Roast), followed by the play "Holiday Inn" at
the Auburn Merry-Go-Round Theater and a shopping trip to Sauders. The cost is $99 PP,
$30 deposit, payment deadline June 15th.

On Sept. 8-16 we will be going to Branson, MO to see 7 great shows including one on a
showboat, including "Presley's Country Jubilee." The cost is $950 PP double occupancy,
$25 deposit, payment deadline July 15th.

On Nov. 13th, we will be going on a ??Mystery?? Trip, which includes lunch and a
wonderful time. Cost is $93 PP, $30 deposit, payment deadline October 5th. For more info
on these trips, contact Esther Hoose at 315-317-1618.

On June 19th we will be going to the Villa Roma Resort in Callicoon, NY for lunch and a Doo
Wop show with Vinny Brandi's Corvettes. Cost is $65 PP.

On July 10th we will be going to the Herkimer, NY for a trip back in time and a ride on the
Erie Canal. Costis $79 PP.

On October 30th we will be going to the Niagara Casino for lunch, to play the slots ($20
free play) and "The Music of Mamma Mia" show. Cost is $64 PP.

On Dec. 4th we will be going to Utica to the Art Institute and for lunch and a Christmas
Show at The Beaches Dinner Theater. Cost is $79 PP. For more info on these trips, contact
Jennifer Hopper at 315-492-6592.
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Calendar of Events

Tully Town Court—Municipal Building
Tuesday Nights 6:00 p.m.

Tully Town Board—Municipal Building
(second Wednesday of month)
6/13/2018.....ccvevevrennnnn 7:30 p.m.
7/11/2018......cccueeveneee 7:30 p.m.

Tully Fire Commissioners—Fire Station
(third Thursday of month)
6/21/2018....cccveveerennnen. 7:00 p.m.
7/19/2018......cccueeuenne 7:00 p.m.

Tully Village Board — Municipal Building
(first Wednesday of month)
6/6/2018 7:00 p.m.
7/4/2018 7:00 p.m.
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Important Phone Numbers

ASSESSOr ..ceeveeeevvvnnnnn. 696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement ......... 696-4693 x19
Dog Control ................. (315) 454-0928
Highway Department ........... 696-8861
Justice Court ......ocoveevriuneennne 696-5884
Parks & RecC. ......cccccuvenn. 696-4693 x21
Town Clerk................ 696-4693, ext. 10

Town Supervisor ....... 696-4693, ext. 12

Tax Collector.............. 696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian ........cc.cc..c..... 696-4681
Trash & Garbage................... 422-0715
.............................................. 683-5679
Village of Tully ... 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Village of Tully Website
villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication
of the Tully Town Board. The Town
Board meets on the Second Wednesday
of each month at the Town Hall. Dead-
line for publication is the night of the
Board meeting. Materials may be sub-
mitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad
Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be e-

mailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

Tully Action Group news...

Thanks to all who attended the 'Wing Night' at the EIm Street Cafe. Elm Street Cafe
provided a great meal and we appreciate their community support! It was a HUGE
success!

Mark your calendars:

Perennial Plant Sale, Sat. May 26, Cornerstone Park, 8:30 -1 pm Variety and Great
Prices! Info: Peter at 315-263-2537. Also, consider donating from your
garden. Donations accepted at 8AM that morning.

Celebration walkway Paver Applications available at Tully Post Office, Tully Town Hall
and Tully News. A great way to celebrate family, friendships, special occasions!

Do you like to garden? And enjoy all the plantings around our little village center? We
need volunteers, whether you have an hour or more to help keep our plantings looking
fresh and beautiful. These include the Cornerstone Park and Adopt-a-plots around the
village. Questions? Ready to help? Call Peter at 315-263-2537.

Tully Arts Council

The grand re-opening of Tully Arts Council's art studio and gallery will begin on Memorial
Day at 8 a.m. ar ArtWorks where the Cub Scouts will hand out free American flags in front
of the building at 5 EIm Street [the former Encore Video] for waving during the parade.
There will also be free samples of yummy treats and coffee. After the parade, the studio
will open its doors to the wonderful sights, smells, and tastes that are a hallmark of Tully
chocolatiers, candymakers, and bakers. Come see our new place and taste the work of
some of Tully’s finest culinary artists!

IF you bring this newsletter to the gallery on Memorial Day, you can exchange it for a
free, full-sized confectionary treat! [While supplies last]

DATE NIGHT DINNER

Don't forget to sign up for the Date Night Dinner, the delicious Dinner-Dessert-Drink
combo from Savannah, Georgia by way of Congo and the Phillipines! Meat-lovers and
Vegan/Vegetarian options from Venus Likulumbi, the current culinary Entrepreneur at
Syracuse's With Love restaurant. Candlelight, music, friends, and delicious eats await you
on Saturday, June 2, at 6:30 PM at Tully United Community Church. [The noon cooking
class is sold out]. Sign up at Fine Wine Tully or online at www.ticketleap.com [search
"tully arts council"].

FREE CLOTHING DRIVE

Friday, June 8th 9:00AM — 5:00PM @ Tully Masonic Lodge (rear entrance)
State Street, Tully, NY

Good, clean SPRING/SUMMER used clothing will be accepted:

Monday June 4th 2:30PM-4:30PM
Tuesday June 5th 2:30PM-4:30PM
Wednesday June 6th 2:30PM-4:30PM
Thursday June 7th 2:30PM-4:30PM
Volunteers Needed! Jv
Please call Barb @ (315) 696-8203 P AC E

EMPOWERING PEOPLE TO THRIVE | ust. 1968



The Tully Parks and Recreation Department

8v8 Coed Adult Soccer League:
Sunday Nights- July 1% - July 29"
5 weeks

®  $20 per player for Town of Tully residents and $25 per player non-town of Tully Resi-
dents. All players must have graduated from High School. Proof of age may be required.
Checks made payable to “Town of Tully”. Payment will be processed on the first night.

® 2 Qutdoor Fields (50x85), 8v8 (including the GK). Max of 5 males on the field. Roster
has no limit of players. Full goals.

® Game lengths are 2 - 25 minute halves 2 minute halftimes

® Games begin at5 pm

Teams supply their own game jerseys
Contact Bill Donald with questions: bdonald@tullyschools.org

Kings Corner Market

Spring has sprung, seeds have been planted, ideas are being created and plans are going
into action.  As | write this article | took a moment to reflect e
on what the 4 corners once was when we started. It was a
busy traffic intersection, the holding place for annual parades
and had pedestrian traffic when the school day ended, but at
that time it was not an area for neighbors gathering and
community events. We all know Tully is an amazing area
with outstanding talent and beautiful people, but giving them
opportunities together outside of church or school was a
challenge. A challenge that the volunteer board members of
KCM took on. Kings Corner Market is sponsored by the Village
of Tully and because of that we can use the right of way
(ROW) spaces for our vendors, this in turn creates a beautiful sight in the heart of the
village Tuesdays in August from 4-7pm.

Over the course of the last 7 years we have witnessed many changes. When KCM first
started, TAG was in the planning phase of Cornerstone Park, now you can find one of our
personalized KCM paver. Nightingale’s Hardware has joined the plaza, Tully Arts
Council’s now occupies what was once Encore Video and Elm Street Café was still new to
the corner. Curves was where Rusty Wheel Pottery is now, and the bank building has
changed its branding a few times over the years. That’s in addition to the most recent
addition of the new businesses: The Local Grocery, Tully Fine Wine and Bloomin Cup. It
will be interesting to see what the next 7 years brings!

It’s been a pleasure working with the board of volunteers and providing a successful
community event. Part of our mission is to help citizens become more familiar with local
farmers, producers and artists in efforts to sustain our local community. We hope you
have marked your calendars and are planning to attend this year. It’s a great opportunity
to stock your freezer, buy local art, mingle, grab a bite to eat, listen to music and enjoy
the beautiful summer nights in the village of Tully, NY.

Any questions? Need an application? Email Amy@earth2soul.com

2018 Tully Moo York Dairy
Run
Song Mountain, Tully NY
Sponsored by Tully Parks and
Recreation
Date- June 9th
Time- 9:00 am (Kids fun run- 8:30 am)

Pre-register now or
Register the day of the
race- starting at 8:00 am

Pre-Register at: https://
campscui.active.com/
orgs/
TullyParksandRecreation

First 75 registrations receive a t-shirt

Zoning Board of Appeals

The Zoning Board of Appeals has a

vacancy. The ZBA is a 5-member board
made up of Tully residents. If an application
for a building permit is denied, the ZBA
determines whether the project should go
forward based on various factors as well as
documentation submitted by the
homeowner. They generally meet the 4th
Wednesday of the month, but only if there is
a matter before them. Tully resident
preferred. Anyone interested in filling the
position, please send resume to either Bill
Lund or Sue Vaccaro @ Po box 206, Tully

NY 13159, or

tullysupervisor@cnymail.com or tully-
townclerk@cnymail.com.

Tully Village Board News

A stop sign will be installed at the top of Catherine
Street, at the intersection of Catherine Street and
Skaddan Terrace. The Board decided to begin
charging non-village residents $25 for rental of
the pavilion at Cummings Park, continuing a $25
returnable security deposit for all if no repair or
cleanup is needed.

The Village of Tully is assessing its need for faster
communications with its residents. Residents may
contact the mayor with any questions at
Villageoftullymayor@gmail.com or call 696-5041
to speak with our clerk.



Tully Free Library News

Spring is here at the Tully Free Library!
Don't miss our upcoming events and
exciting new items on loan!

Check out our Seed Library, with free
vegetable, fruit, and flower seeds for your
home garden. If you love gardening, register
for the seed-saving workshop on Saturday,
August 11 and learn how to make your
garden sustainable for next year.

Planning an outdoor adventure this
summer? The library now has an Empire
Pass on loan! The Empire Pass is your key to
all-season enjoyment at New York State
Parks. It provides unlimited day-use vehicle
entry to most facilities operated by New
York State Parks including forests, beaches,
trails and more. You can borrow the pass
for 3 days at a time. Ask if it's available at
the circulation desk.

We are halfway to our goal of raising $1000
for the Summer Reading program with a

Sponsored by
Tully
1st and 10
club

Registration:

In Fabius: April 7 9am-11am

@Fabius Indoor Fitness Center
In LaFayette: February 28 & March 7 6pm-8pm
@ Grimshaw School
In Tully: May 19 9am-1lam
@Tully Town Hall
OR online at www.s m GRADES (as of fall 2018) By 5/31 | After
5/31
Flag Football K-2 (NOT TACKLE) $25 $30
*Coaches needed at all levels
*Contact us for information Cheve TR g N o
regarding scholarships
For more information, contact Junior Tackle 384 $80 $95
Steve Pierce 315-575-0728
Senior Tackle 5&6 $80 $95

fundraiser by local children's author Richard
Mickelson. Richard is selling autographed
copies of his newest book My Very First
Mother Goose Puzzle Book. The first edition
hardcover book is $15, with $10 from each
book sold donated to the library! So far,
we've sold 50 books - help us reach our goal
of 100!

The library's annual Pie Sale is Monday, May
28 during the Memorial Day parade. Stop by
our tent to pick up a pie and support the
library. Donations of pies are gratefully
accepted - stop into the library to sign up to
donate.

Cat's Writing Club is a new group for those
who love to write, led by library volunteer
Cat Gerson. Bring your work and meet
others to discuss writing, get help
brainstorming, and, of course, write! The
group meets the 3rd Saturday of each
month from 10 AM to noon.
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Need technology help? Drop by on Fridays
from 11 AM - 1 PM for "Ask Madelyn" - one-
on-one tech help time for all your computer,
tablet or phone questions.

JFK Assassination Conspiracy Theories with
author Stan Wilczek Jr

Wednesday, June 6 @ 6:30 PM

Join local author Stan Wilczek Jr. to explore
the conspiracy theories behind JFK's
assassination. His most recent book is Last
Witness, a thriller about a four-year-old boy
whose buried memories may hold the key to
uncovering what really happened to JFK.

Stay tuned for fantastic FREE family
performances in July and August! We share
all upcoming events in our newsletter.

Visit tullyfreelibrary.org/newsletter to sign up
for our email newsletter, or visit the library
for the print version. Follow us on Facebook
for news and events too! We hope to see you
soon!
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